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Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.
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 : 9.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
Roy Marsh


-
in the Chair






Councillors Drake, Loveday and Mashiter





Jim Doyle


-
NE Ordsall






Monica Wilson

-
Beech Court TARA





Edward D Down

}
Thorn Court Apartments RA





Ann Marsh


}





Joanne O’Malley

}
TIETARA





John Slater


}





Sarah Slater


}





Fred Kent


}
New Barracks





Sylvia Sharples

}





Jonathan Dale

}





T McMullen


-
S Ordsall OCAS





Jenny Sowerby

}
In Bloom





Doreen Temple

}





Steve Middleton

-
Langworthy Residents





James Gillard

-
PFISG/Hornbeam TA





Leslie Holmes 

-
Salford Lads’ Club





Stacy Cass


-
Ordsall Community Café





Gerry Stone


}
SALT





Joyce Fitzpatrick

}





Mike Scantlebury

}
Resident




PC 12051 Matthews
}
Greater Manchester Police




PCSO Danny McNicholas
}




Eejay Whitehead

-
Salford NHS





Sarah Davies

- 
Salix Homes





Mark Thomas

}
Tesco





Matt Magee


}





Neil Davison


-
Sainsbury’s

OFFICERS:
Chris Marsh


-
Area Co-ordinator





Ross Spanner

-
Neighbourhood Manager

Rob Smith


-
Urban Vision
Claire Edwards

-
Democratic Services

	No.
	ITEM
	ACTION



	19
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Clague, Dobbs and Warmisham, and Hessel de Boer.

	

	20
	MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 18th May, 2010, were approved as a correct record.

Members of the committee expressed concern that the minutes had been tabled and it was requested that the minutes be circulated with the agenda for future meetings.

	Claire Edwards

	21.


	MATTER ARISING
(a) Minute 16(a) – Buile Hill Park Assault Course – Tree Issue
Ross Spanner reported on the concern that had been expressed regarding a tree that children were finding easy to climb.  He indicated that this would not normally be a reason for a tree to be cut down and he offered to meet those concerned at the location, to discuss the matter further, if required.

 RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

(b) Minute 16(b) – Excessive use of sirens (late at night) on Police vehicles in vicinity of the station on Belvedere Road
Ross Spanner reported that he had been informed by the police that it was necessary for sirens to be used when vehicles were travelling at speed from the station as a warning to pedestrians in the area, within which there was a large population of students.  It was suggested that the situation be monitored and, if required, the police be invited to attend a future meeting regarding this matter.
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

	

	22.
	COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP
Claire Edwards informed the meeting of the community groups that were currently represented as voting members on the community committee.

RESOLVED: THAT any group wishing to be represented as a voting member of the committee contact Ross Spanner.

	

	23.
	SALFORD LADS’ CLUB CAMP FEEDBACK
Councillor Mashiter and Leslie Holmes gave a presentation on the 99th Salford Lads’ Club Camp that had taken place earlier in the summer.  The camp had involved 26 adult volunteers, aged 17-25, and had been extremely successful.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT it be noted that the community committee were thanked for the support that they had provided in respect of the camp.
(2) THAT the volunteers be thanked for the work they had undertaken at the camp, and at the
Lads’ Club.


	

	24.
	INFORMATION SHARING
(a) Unlocking Salford Quays – Public Art on Salford Quays.  A heritage trail was to be created as part of The Lowry’s 10th anniversary local heritage project.  Five artists were currently designing five public artworks to be installed at various points around the Quays to form the trail – all residents were invited to view design proposals at The Lowry on Sunday 11th July, 12.00 noon to 5.00 p.m., or Thursday 22nd July, 4.00 p.m. to 8.00 p.m.
(b) Ordsall Community Allotment Society – the society had been offered a site that was not viable as it would not accommodate a sufficient amount of plots.

RESOLVED: THAT this matter be considered at the next meeting of the Ordsall Community Forum and an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(c) Works that were being undertaken at the M602 roundabout.


	Ross Spanner



	25.
	DEVOLVED HIGHWAYS BUDGET
Rob Smith reported on (a) the Schedule of planned highway works that were due to commence in the area during July and August, and (b) proposals in respect of the highways devolved budget.

It was reported that large potholes were present on Iceland Street which, it was indicated, had been caused by the contractor during the building of the new school, and should therefore be repaired by the contractor.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT, with regard to the proposal to introduce a 20mph speed restriction on the Ordsall Estate, requests be made to the Lead Member for Planning for (a) the scheme to be publicised widely once delivered, and (b) benchmarks to be taken prior to implementation of the scheme, and again 12 months after completion, in order to measure its success.

(2) THAT Rob Smith follow up the above matter relating to the potholes that were present in

Iceland Street, and whether they were to be repaired by the contractor.


	Councillor Mashiter

Rob Smith



	26.
	BUDGET SUB GROUP
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group, held on 25th May, 2010 and 29th June, 2010, be approved.

(2) THAT the Financial Position Statements in respect of (a) the Devolved Budget, (b)

Community Health and Well Being Fund, and (c) SPAA Active Communities Funding, be noted.


	

	27.
	CHIMNEY POT PARK PROPOSALS
Further details were provided in respect of the Chimney Pot Park Consultation, which indicated that 64% of those questioned preferred Option 2 (fencing).

RESOLVED: THAT the feedback on the above consultation be noted and discussion regarding the design of the fencing take place within the local community. 


	Ross Spanner

	28.
	TESCO SUPERSTORE PENDLETON
Mark Thomas and Matt Magee gave a presentation regarding proposals for a Tesco Superstore in Pendleton and indicated that the planning application in respect of the development was to be submitted to the City Council in the near future.

Discussion took place during which reference was made to the following:-

· the impact of proposed 24 hour opening on nearby residences due to noise, traffic, etc., during the night.

· the impact of the superstore on Salford Shopping City.

· parking arrangements for contractors during the building of the development.

· Landscaping/highways issues.

· car parking – it was noted that free parking for 3 hours was proposed.

· should planning permission be granted, the Working Neighbourhood Team would work with Tesco with regard to local employment opportunities.

RESOLVED: THAT comments in respect of the above planning application be submitted, in writing, to the Planning Department or the Neighbourhood Manager.

	

	29.
	ORDSALL COMMUNITY CAFÉ
Stacy Cass gave a presentation regarding recent development to Ordsall Community Café and provided details of the activities that were taking place there.

RESOLVED: THAT the content of the presentation be noted.

	

	30.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Better Off in Ordsall – reference was made to the work that was being undertaken by the Working Neighbourhood Team to support people in getting back to work.
· Crime figures – it was reported that overall crime in the area had reduced by 20% since January, 2010.


	

	31.
	ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
· Ordsall Community Forum – agenda/minutes regarding meeting held on 1st June, 2010.

· Broadwalk Partnership – agenda/minutes regarding meetings held on 14th June and 12th July, 2010.

· Leaflet – Swimming in Salford Quays Can Kill.


	

	32.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Tuesday, 7th September, 2010, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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